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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	849


	Bill #:
	HB 122


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to debt collection.


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Richard Henderson


	Unit of Government:
	x
	City
	x
	County
	x
	Urban-County

	
	x
	Charter County
	x
	Consolidated Local
	x
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Quasi-governmental entities, including those affiliated with municipal governments.


	Requirement:
	x
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	x
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
Under current law the Department of Revenue (DOR) provides debt collection services for many state agencies and municipal governments.  Some quasi-governmental entities are treated as state agencies for the purposes of permitting the DOR to serve as a collection agent for those entities.  
This proposed legislation would no longer allow the DOR to serve as a collection agent for public colleges and universities, and quasi-governmental agencies.  To the extent that a quasi-governmental entity is affiliated with or otherwise involved with a municipal government, the level of debt collection, and connected revenue streams, may be impacted.  Nothing in this legislation would stop any impacted entity from pursuing other debt collection options such as private third-party collectors, but the process currently used by the DOR would no longer be available to the affected entities.
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 122 on local governments would be expected to be minimal.

The proposed legislation removes “any public college or university, or any quasi-governmental entity” from the category of agency or entity that can utilize the DOR as a collection agent for the entity.  
Quasi-governmental entities that may be affiliated with local governments would include locally operated public hospitals, area development districts, and similar public entities.  While many of these would not normally have receivables that are currently collected by the DOR, there are some entities that would currently utilize the DOR collection service.
To the extent that the collection system of the DOR would be more systematic or efficient than a third party debt collection agency that might be utilized by an entity, revenues realized from collected outstanding debts may be affected.  
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	LRC staff.
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